GREATER LOS ANGELES DIVISION BOARD 2011-2012

Chairman of the Board Robert Leriee Shlemmer+Algaze+Associates

President Kathy E. Magliato, MD, FACS, MBA St. John's Health Center

Chairman- Elect Cynthia Newman Morgan Stanley Smith Barney

President- Elect Franklin Q. Prett, MD, MPHTM, FACEP Los Angeles County Fire Department Torrance Memorial Medical Center

Zahra Ajani, MD Andrew Bunnin Hillel Y. Cohn, Esq. Mari Daninel John Donner

Pete Delgado, M.S.

Richard Elbaum Jennifer Fagnani

Chandra Fachtelkotter

Alex Fortunati

Nicole Jones

Russ Kertub

Francine Kaufman, MD

Allison J. Kean, MD, FACC, MBA

Asher Kimchi, MD, FACC, FACP

Stanley Lau, MD, FACC

Shannon Lawrence

Arthur Levine

Todd R. Loewenstein

Merryll McElwain

James McPherson, MD

Freny Vaghaiwalla Mody, MD

Vyshali Rao, MD

Louis A. Reisman

Nerses Sanossian, MD

Kurt Schmelz

Richard J. Shemin, MD

John Stephan Gahriela Teissier

Mark K. Urman, MD, FACC, FASE

Cynthia Louise Williams, MD

Richard Weiss

Beth Zachary

Executive Director/ SVP Claudia Bonilla Keller

Serving Los Angeles and Ventura Countles

## OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

2011 OCT -3 AM 10: 01

September 24th, 2011

Honorable Bill Bogaard Mayor, City of Pasadena 100 Ni Garfield Ave. Pasadena, CA 91109



Western States Affiliate
Greater Los Angeles Division
816 So. Figueroa Street
Los Angeles, California 90017
Tel 213 291 7000
Fax 213 291 7004
www.americanheart.org

RE: Support for the Healthy Food and Beverage Vending and Procurement Policy

Dear Mayor Bogaard,

AsiChair of the Greater Los Angeles Division of the American Heart Association, I write to express our strong support for the Pasadena Public Health Department's initiative to implement the Healthy Food and Beverage Vending and Procurement Policy, which will be introduced to the City Council of Pasadena on October 3<sup>rd</sup>, 2011. As a partner of the Pasadena RENEW (Renewing Environments for Nutrition, Expresse and Wellness) taskforce, the American Heart Association supports local policies and ordinances, which will improve the overall health and decrease the obesity epidemic of all Pasadena residents and visitors.

According to a report issued by the California Health and Human Services Agency, over one-half of California's adults are overweight or obese. Additionally, one in three children in California are overweight or at risk of becoming overweight. Obesity is a major health risk factor linked to heart disease and stroke, while a poor diet is a major contributing factor to obesity. While vending machines have become part of the built environment and are filled with unhealthy snack options that contain sugar-sweetened beverages, hydrogenated oils and refined sugars, it is important to protect the health of Pasadena residents and visitors with an ordinance that will aid consumers by providing healthier food and beverage options.

The American Heart Association supports the Pasadena Department of Public Health in their effort to protect the health of all Pasadena community members. We encourage the Pasadena City Council to support the Healthy Food and Beverage Vending and Procurement Policy, in order to reduce the prevalence of obesity and obesity-related diseases, such as cardiovascular disease and stroke, within our community.

Sincerelly,

Jest Jest

Bot Larlee

Chair, American Heart Association Greater Los Angeles Division

> 10/03/2011 Item 2